
Moville Chamber of Commerce Minutes
December 13, 2021

Rev. Harold Werley gave the prayer before the meal.

President Chris Countryman thanked the Crankshaft Bar & Grill for preparing the
meal.  Jim Fisher introduced Jerzey Waderich who has a landscaping business and
Thad McKeever with a concrete business.

Old Business
• Treasurer’s Report: Balance on hand $1,164.50
• Minutes from previous meetings available on visitmoville.com or see Lisa Fouts
• Moville News: New business on S 2nd Street opening in February – Outlaw BBQ.
New resurfacing projects planned for S 2nd to the Frontage Road and a portion of
Jackson Street.
• The Ridge Project: Phase 2 is in development with the street paved and 5 lots have
been sold.
• MCDAI: Stee Maxwell reported dues letters will be going out.  They also purchased
a training platform for the pool. Trivia Night will be held March 12, 2022 with funds
going to the new medical clinic project. Meredith Lane duplex construction is
underway.
• Medical Clinic: Received a $700,000 grant from MRHD  and several other
fundraisers are planned. With contributions to this point, the project will be
consider and apply for other substantial grants.
• Rural Rout Ramble – Melissa Nelson (Marissa Molland) promoted rural small
businesses with around 50 vendors and 13 small towns in a self-guided shop hop.
Very successful  weekend reported. Melissa also spoke about her personal business
Hungry Canyon which is an agriculture greeting card and gifts business.
• Pam Clark gave a report on Veterans Day dinner from the Auxiliary.

New Business
• Elections: Pam Clark made a motion to accept Jodi Peterson and Jeannie Krueger
nominations to the board. Heath Mallory 2nd.

Program: Christina Canning – pianist

Attendance: 35

Next meeting: Moville Community Center on Monday, January 10, 2022


